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. WATSONVILLE — The newly
formed Latino Chamber of Com-
merce is defending itself against
criticism that the organization will
be divisive to the community.

Saying some business leaders’
concerns about segregation have
been “ridiculous” and “overplayed,”
City Councilman Al Alcala, presi-
dent of the new chamber, said the
organization will have a positive
impact on the community.

“It’s a shame people take a nega-
Adive (approach)” said Alcala.
““What's made our country SO pow-
‘erful is its melting pot of immi-

ts.”

Criticism has stemmed from the
fact that Latino business owners are
already served by the Hispanic Busi-
ness Committee of the Pajaro Val-

Jey Chamber of Commerce.

. But Alcala said the Hispanic
‘Business Committee has simply
outgrown the Pajaro Valley Cham-
ber. ;

With the formation of their o
_chamber, he said, Latinos will have

“more freedom in making decisions,
‘being governed by their own board,
-and will have financial indepen-

dence. The Latino chamber will also
‘be eligible to receive more funding,
being recognized as a Latino orga-
nization.

. “I really think this is an issue of
diversity,” said Sedric Cade, presi-
dent of the Pajaro Valley Chamber.
While the board hasn’t met to dis-
cuss the issue yet, he said his per-
sonal opinion was a positive one.

Chamber

“I don’t think the founders had
(division) in mind. They are con-
cerned about issues surroundi
the Latino commerce community,
Cade said.

He said he understood that
nos might feel more ownership
an organization that communi
in Spanish and was tailored to their
needs.

While he expects there will be
some immediate impact on the Pa-
jaro Valley chamber in terms of
membership, Cade said he sees op-
portunities for strategic alliance in
the long run.

“Both chambers can benefit from
this,” he said.

The two chambers will work side
by side, said Alcala, toward eco-
nomic progress in the Pajaro Valley.
Whether the PV chamber continues
to offer a Hispanic business com-
mittee is up to that board.

The Latino chamber will focus
first on drawing Hispanic business
owners who have not yéet become
involved in any chamber, providing
consulting and networking servic-
es for free.

The basic philosophy, said Alca-
1a, is to reach out to retailers’ needs.

“We feel there is a need that we
can fill adequately, without stepping
on any toes,” he said.

“Criticize it after it has accom-
plished nothing, but not before it
gets started.”

The new chamber has tentative-
ly rescinded the appointment of
Luis De La Cruz, citing financial rea-
sons. A final decision has yet to be
made by the board.




